March 16, 2018 File No.: 5500-20-FW-01

Dear Property Owner:

Re: Sanitary Sewer Service – Insufficient Support to Proceed

This letter is in follow up to the Regional District's request for an expression of interest in sanitary sewer servicing on Mallard Place, Remora Place, and part of Dolphin Drive in Nanoose Bay.

Twenty-eight (28) responses were received from the 32 property owners in the project area. Thirty-four percent (34%) of the property owners were in favour of the potential sewer system expansion if the cost payable to the RDN was up to \$40,000 per property. A minimum of 50% support was required to confirm there was enough neighbourhood interest to move to the Engineering Design stage. As such, this sewer servicing project will not proceed.

Information on this proposed sewer extension can be found on the webpage at www.mallardsewer.ca. If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 250-390-6560, or e-mail rcu@rdn.bc.ca.

Yours truly,

Gerald St. Pierre

Acting Manager, Water Services

cc: Sean De Pol, Director, Water and Wastewater Services
Randy Alexander, General Manager, Regional & Community Utilities
Bob Rogers, Director, RDN Electoral Area 'E'

6300 Hammond Bay Rd Nanaimo, B.C. V9T 6N2

Ph: (250) 390-4111Toll Free: 1-877-607-4111
Fax: (250) 390-4163

RDN Website: www.rdn.bc.ca